

St Saviour's Community Primary School Council Minutes



| | | | |
|------------------------------------|---|-----------------------------|-------------|
| Date | 9-1-19 | Location | Old library |
| Start time | 12:00 | Finish time | 12:25 |
| Present | Staff Members - Miss Proctor Year 1 - Maisie Year 3 - Millie Year 5 - Thomas Head Boy - Liam Year 2 - Mollie Year 4 - Joshua Year 6 - Scarlett Head Girl - Sophie | | |
| Apologies | N/A | Absent | N/A |
| Agenda | <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Welcome and share agenda and new council member. - Discuss how we can display our VIPs in the classroom - Feedback from class councils; comics and magazines | | |
| Minutes and matters arising | <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Councillors welcomed Thomas to our team. - An item of importance was raised regarding the use of Thought Eaters in classrooms. Councillors said that they are often left un-opened and several children's slips are left inside the Thought Eater. Miss Proctor suggested that each class could agree a space for the Thought Eater to be left such as the teacher's chair or desk when something has been put inside. This will be added onto the Class Council agendas. - Councillors also said that there have been lots of requests for the Sports Space to have one day dedicated to football and suggested a Football Friday. All councillors were in agreement that this would work well. Thomas suggested that a Year 6 child could act as the referee and hand out yellow and red cards to warn children if their play is becoming inappropriate. Councillors also asked that staff are reminded that any children can use the Sports Space at break times on any day of the week. - Willow Class Councillors asked that a Year 6 leavers disco could be arranged where the whole school are invited to celebrate with the Year 6 children after they have had a private buffet celebration. - We discussed how the VIPs could be displayed in our classrooms and Josh suggested having all the DREAMS displayed with photos of children from the class that could be moved next to each DREAM as they are nominated. Scarlett suggested having a golden box in each classroom where nominations could be made. - Each class shared their ideas for subscriptions and it was suggested that each class now vote for one subscription for their class that we could take out for the next 6 months. After this the subscriptions could be reviewed to make sure that everyone's interests are catered for. | | |
| Agenda for next meeting | <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Magazine subscription feedback | Date of next meeting | 23-1-19 |